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The Krutch property on May 20, 2021, at 5099 E Grant Road, Tucson:


Inside, there is indeed an atrium as mentioned in the 1984 news article; but no memorial or 
plaque dedicated to Joseph Wood Krutch could be found.
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Not everyone agrees that The Atrium is a good place for a memorial to Joseph Wood Krutch. 
English professor Robert Rowley wrote in The American Scholar in 1995 that he thought The 
Atrium, "with its lush interior garden, is hardly the spot for a memorial to a man who came to 
revere the austerity of the Sonoran Desert:”





Professor Robert Rowley may have a valid point. But it seems to me that to leave the estimable 
Joseph Wood Krutch’s residence without any commemoration is wrong. There is a Joseph 
Wood Krutch Cactus Garden at the University of Arizona, but typically writers are 
commemorated “in place” - particularly when they wrote about that “place” as a core of their 
writing.  It is indeed an irony that most of the places that Joseph Wood Krutch wrote about 
have been paved over, channelized, turned into what he called “sloburbs.” But if we don’t have 
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any way of keeping that memory alive, we will not have a any way of comparing what 
“progress” gives us with what the past had provided.


The Atrium has a tiny outdoor cactus garden at its pedestrian entry way.  Perhaps this would 
be a better location for a commemorative plaque or information sign out Joseph Wood Krutch, 
his writings, and his celebration of the Sonoran Desert:
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